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In order to assist customers taking transmission service under Southern Companies’ Open Access 

Transmission Tariff (“OATT”) in their planning efforts, Southern Companies are providing a five-

year forecast of their OATT monthly rates for bulk and subtransmission service.  The forecasted 

rates set forth below are based on projected costs, loads, and other data, as budgeted for the next 

five years, and are being provided for informational purposes only.  As such, the projected rates 

shown below are subject to change and should in no way be considered final. 

 

 
Forecasted OATT Rates ($/kW-Month) 

Non-Firm & 
Network 

Firm Point-to-Point Subtransmission 

2014 $2.45127 $2.39496 $2.10236 

2015 $2.63069 $2.55119 $2.14774 

2016 $2.78857 $2.70514 $2.18460 

2017 $2.89749 $2.81171 $2.19130 

2018 $3.00748 $2.91918 $2.20282 

 


